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Hong Kong Bar Association’s Press Statement
on the Beijing Official Visit 2013

A delegation comprising 20 members of the Hong Kong Bar Association visited
Beijing from 30" October 2013 to 2™ November 2013. The delegation met the

following bodies and representatives during the visit

Ministry of Justice - Vice Minister Mr Zhao Dacheng and representatives

Ministry of Foreign Affairs — Deputy Director-General of the Department of

Treaty and Law, Mr Jia Guide and representatives

Hong Kong and Macau Affairs Office of the State Council — Party Member, Mr

Feng Wei and representatives

Basic Law Committee of the Standing Committee of National People’s
Congress — Director Mr. Li Fei, Deputy Director Mr. Zhang Rongshun and

representatives
Supreme People’s Court — Vice President Ms He Rong and representatives

All China Lawyers Association — Vice President Mr Jiang Min and

representatives

The Bar was warmly received by various officials and judges, and was able to
undertake open and frank discussions on topics of mutual interest. In particular,
during meetings with and receptions hosted by the Hong Kong and Macau Affairs
Office and the Basic Law Committee, the Bar explained and elaborated on its position
over a number of key topics concerning the Rule of Law and issues over
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implementation of the Basic Law in Hong Kong as well as how they may be
approached. Recognizing that the two legal and political systems may well approach
an issue from different perspectives, participants in the discussions were able to
exchange their views and opinions emanating from differing perspectives in a cordial
and respectful atmosphere. The Bar considers that its position had been adequately
and effectively brought across and understood. The Bar has been given to understand
that Chinese officials well recognize the Bar as a highly independent profession free
from the influence of any business or political interests, and its views expressed on
legal issues of public interest are unbiased and firmly rooted in upholding the Rule of
Law in Hong Kong. The Bar strongly believes that its views and opinions on such
issues will be valued and respected by the Chinese government.

The Bar was also pleased to have had the opportunity during this visit to introduce the
concept of an independent and specialist Bar to the All China Lawyers Association.
It is hoped that such introduction and greater measures of co-operation will promote a
better interflow of information between the legal profession in the Mainland and the
Bar in Hong Kong, particularly with regard to the specialist and expert services
offered by the Hong Kong Bar.

Hong Kong Bar Association
5" November 2013
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